SUMMARY
SWAN CREEK TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
November 14, 2022 – 7:00 P.M.
Board members present:  Treasurer Thomas, Krzeszewski, Clerk Timothy Krzeszewski Trustee Kushion, Trustee Fulmer and Also present:  Deputy Clerk Larkin, Deputy Treasurer Glazier, Mark Jebb and Andy Glazier.
Absent: Supervisor Schilling 
Due to the unexpected passing of Supervisor Schilling, Treasurer Thomas Krzeszewski called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. All minutes, financial statements, checks/invoices and correspondences are on file and available at the township office.
Charter notice about upcoming channel changes. Code Enforcement letters were reviewed. Six permits were issued during the month of October 2022. 

Motion made and seconded to amend the budget by increasing Election, Zoning and Park and Transfer of funds. These increases are due to extended November Election hours, tree removal and zoning violation expenses.
The 2022 Winter Tax Brochure was approved to print.

Motion made and seconded to approve the 2023 Tri-Township Fire Department Budget.

Motion made and seconded to remove Clerk Timothy Krzeszewski from Zoning Board of Appeals and to appoint Robert Bright to the Zoning Board of Appeals. 

Motion made and, seconded to remove the water non-statutory duties from the supervisor’s position due to the passing of Supervisor Schilling.

Motion made and, seconded to assign all water duties to Water Superintendent Mark Jebb and increase his monthly salary. 

Motion made and, seconded to reappoint Nancy Maul to Library Board for a four-year term.
Assigning a Swan Creek Township Elected Official to the Township Fire Board will be tabled until December 12, 2022 board meeting.

Officers Reports:  Clerk Timothy Krzeszewski spoke regarding a memorial dedication that will be donated by the Swan Creek Township employees in the park for Supervisor Phillip Schilling.

Public Comments:  Water Superintendent Mark Jebb stated that it is required by the DEQ to have a backup operator for DPW in case of his absence.  The Township Board needs to arrange this within the next few months. 

The entire Board and Staff spoke about the passing of Supervisor Schilling and we are all truly heartbroken.  Phil put his heart and soul into this township and truly cared about each and every resident as well as all of the township staff.  

With no further business, Treasurer Thomas Krzeszewski declared the Board Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Timothy Krzeszewski, Clerk
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